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Manager’s Report      March 25, 2021 

 

The items listed below are for informational purposes only.  Any item may be moved to 

the full agenda for public vote at a subsequent Authority Board meeting.  

1. Public contact is still restricted in the administrative office; a table has been placed just 

inside front door with instructions on the door directing all packages, etc. to be left on 

that table.  Door remains locked and access is limited due to COVID-19 concerns.  

2. The NCAA Conference in Wilmington has been re-scheduled for August 9-21, 2021 in 

Pinehurst.  Those of you that had been registered to attend, Please make your own 

reservations.  Please see attached information. 

 3.  New Fuel Farm is operational. 

 4.  Negotiations continue with Mr. Stuart Dillion, Dillion Aviation, Greenville, NC, to operate 

an aircraft maintenance shop next door in the maintenance hangar. 

5. Kristen Janes, the new Airport Business Manager is progressing well in the training 

process.  Beginning April 1, I will further reduce my in-office hours. 

    

  

      


